

Shirley Rod and Gun Club Meeting Minutes

2/10/22

Call to order: 7:32

Members Present: 25

New Members:

William Doherty; left so no new member speech

After meeting nomination

Robert Caekanski; Bolton; Fishing and Grounds

Orientation Saturday at 9am

Secretary Report:

Read and accepted

Treasurer Report:

No Tristan no report

Communication and Bills:

None

Archery:

No Dan no report

Grounds:

No Jeff M no report

Building:

Jeff A: has bulbs for interior spot lights; don't have tall enough ladder. Leigh said it is OK to just buy one at Moore's. Club member has ladder and offered to meet Jeff and lend him the ladder.

Fixed exhaust on woodstove.

Kitchen:

John C: Made bread pizza with coleslaw. Pretty tasty. Thanks.

Bar:

January meeting brought in \$79

Ranges:

Pete: Snowblowed ranges and Dan L helped out with shoveling. Very icy. Need to sand heavy.

Will get flags put on Sat.

Membership:

389 new members

Have pins and cards. See Mike T if you want one

New Business:

Schedule of events.

Chili Cookoff - TBD

Spring Cleaning – 4/23 start at 9am

Fishing Derby – 4/24 (if we decide to run it)

Turkey Shoot – 11/20

Shooting events. Jerry and Buff have set a schedule. Will send a copy to be put in the minutes. Shortened it up a bit this year. Purely for attendance. PCC will still have same number of events because it still has good turnout. Plan is to attend some shoots at other clubs to get ideas.

Parking lot is a skating rink. Buff was able to get Mark Pinard to come and salt before meeting. Mark said he would come on call. If you notice it's needed let Buff know and Buff will contact Mark. About \$200.

BOD meeting last night. Mike T voted in as new member. Buff is new president.

Buff is trying to get a hold of the forester for winter logging. No response after several attempt to contact. We are in the 11th year since last logging. On 10 year cycle. Eventually got response later in meeting and the Club is scheduled to be logged next year.

Archery will start on 13th of April. Every Wednesday night until September.

Joe and David: BOW program. Want to use clubhouse Sat 4/9. Asked for ranges to be closed. A hunt has been scheduled Tuesday 4/26 for women. Motion made and seconded and carried. Joe thanked the club.

Don O: Nomination Committee – Treasurer is open position. Asked if you knew candidate please let Don know or Leigh if you don't know how to contact Don.

Leigh – made pitch to come on down and participate or just watch some of the shooting events. Lots of fun and great way to meet people. Ammo type and counts are posted before the event. Can borrow guns no problem.

Sam: Spaces still left for annual fishing trip on Yellow bird out of Hampton. Always a great trip. 5/3. Cost is \$110 per head, \$5 is for pool.

We did have new prospect who is just checking out club. Will talk with Leigh after meeting.

Old Business:

Next month is annual meeting. Need nomination committee. Don O, Lee T, and Jim W. Tristan will step down as treasurer.

Need annual audit. Shiloh said she would do it. Craig will call Phil if he will do it again. Shiloh will head it up.

Mike T: still working the gate. Hard to get company to come out.

Will call bylaw committee to action in coming weeks.

Good and Welfare:

Don O; Coyote season ends 3/8

Has there ever been discussion about interclub shoot. Leigh has talked to other presidents. Just never came about. Couldn't get past planning stages. Just a matter of logistics. Leigh will continue to try. Buff, great idea. Also might get ideas as we participate in other club shoots.

Shiloh: Why don't we presell game supper tickets. Think this is a good way to get money ahead of time and people won't back out. Conversation was had that we put a lot of work in and only make around \$300. Other clubs make a lot more money. Not sure why. But first we need to find someone to run the game supper.

Adjourn:

Meeting adjourned at 8:09